
Canfield, Ohio 
March 23, 2019 

 
A Special Meeting/Board Retreat of the Board of Park Commissioners of Mill Creek MetroParks was held 
on Saturday, March 23, 2019, at the MetroParks Farm.  
 
The meeting opened at 8 a.m. Roll Call was as follows: Germaine Bennett, present, Lee Frey, present; 
Tom Frost, present; Jeff Harvey, present, and Paul Olivier, present. Executive Director Aaron Young was 
also present. 
 
The Board identified and discussed various issues that members believed were important for the 
MetroParks. Topics of discussion included consistency in Board governance, public comment procedures 
during meetings, serving underrepresented areas of Mahoning County, volunteer administration, fund 
raising, the Ford Nature Center, Phase III of the MetroParks Bikeway, Fellows Riverside Gardens, 
equestrian facility lease, and standing committees. 
 
It was noted by all in attendance that no members of the general public were in attendance. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 10:30 a.m.  
 


